
 

 

B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

A Message from Mona  — 

As my term as Day Chapter President comes to 
an end, I would like to thank each of you who 
has been a part of this year in our Guild. 
Special thanks to all those who helped plan 
and execute the December auction, as well as 
those of you who bid and made purchases. 
Additional thanks to Robin, who kindly opened 
the Sit and Sew at 9 AM on Monday mornings. 
Kudos, as well, to our program team who have 
worked diligently to book speakers near and 
far, and to welcome each of them on program 
day. Our library and membership teams have 
also been hard at work all year – thank you for 
your contributions. 

It would take an entire page to list all the 
service project contributions, but special thanks 
go to Connie and her team for cutting, piecing, 
kitting, quilting, and delivering on our behalf. 

I hope each of you will consider how you can 
(Continued on Page 4) 

A Message from Alice — 

I have thoroughly enjoyed being your evening 
chapter president this year.  I would like to 
thank everyone who has shown up and partici-
pated in our monthly meetings. It’s our member-
ship that makes the Guild a great organization. 
Thank you to my Committee Chairs, especially 
the Program Committee – you are what makes 
the job of Chapter President easy and fun. Addi-
tional thanks to Lynn Hill, who puts out such a 
great newsletter each month. I would also like 
to thank Barb Nixon for the excellent job she 
has done for several years putting out timely 
email blasts when we need to get information to 
everyone quickly, and for her work as our Social 
Media Chair. I love seeing the pictures of the 
quilts shown at our chapter meetings on our 
Facebook group page.  I hope to see everyone 
at the Annual Meeting in a couple of weeks!  

 — Alice Leeper   

 Starlight Chapter President  
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CEO’s Message 

It has only been a few months that you have been hearing from me as the CEO. In the July 
newsletter you will be getting to know the new CEO. I have done some things in this office 
that I would never have volunteered to do and really didn't see myself as very capable of 
doing. But now that I'm almost finished I'm asking myself what I have learned through the 
experience. One thing that stands out to me is that by investing your time and energy in 
something it becomes that much more important to you. I have become more appreciative 
of all that the guild offers and more interested in participating and getting to know others 
than ever before. Not to sound like a broken record but I say this as a way to encourage all 
of you to consider a position on one of the committees that will be forming in the next few 
weeks. Even new members can be a member of the committees that make the guild what it 
is. If you are interested in some area or just want to get more involved be sure to mention 
that on the membership renewal form. Or make our new CEO's day by offering your help. 

I'm looking forward to a great Annual Meeting on June 3rd. I hope to see all of you there. 

 Robin Heider 

 BTQG CEO 



  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  4/01/2023-4/30/2023 

 

Approved Report prepared & submitted on 5/8/2023 
to Board for Approval by 

 

Amy Reilly, Treasurer 

Guild’s NET ASSETS on 3/31/2023 

Cash 3/31/2023 (General Ledger) $39,168.50 

Savings (Money Mkt Balance)                     $ 1,035.78  

CD's (2) $11,544.46 

Net Assets on 3/31/2023 $51,748.74 

Number of Members   142 

FY2022-2023 (07/01/22-06/30/23) 

Year-to-Date Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning Cash Balance               
(G/L) 4/1/2023 

$40,227.50 

FY2022-2023 Deposits $82.25 

FY2022-2023 Expenses ($1,141.25)   

Ending (Cash) Balance     
on 4/30/2023 

$39,168.50 

 

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting 
From the Board Secretary:  

The following action was taken during the May 8, 2023 meeting: 
1. To approve the April minutes as submitted. 
2. To approve the April treasurer report. 
3. To make a $50 ad in the Missouri Shop Hop Book.  Funds to be taken from the 

Membership budget. 
4. To adjourn the meeting. 
 
 ---Sharon Lawler 
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BTQG Board of Directors 2022-2023   

Executive Board Members (Elected Officers)   

CEO Robin Heider robinheider10@gmail.com 

Vice CEO Robin Heider robinheider10@gmail.com 

Past CEO Judi Kirkpatrick jikirk@yahoo.com 

Secretary Sharon Lawler lawlersk@centurytel.net 

Treasurer Amy Reilly reilly2teach@yahoo.com 

Day President Mona Stevenson ldstevmo@hotmail.com 

Starlight President Alice Leeper alice@aliceleeper.com 

   

Standing Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Day and Starlight Program Team Martha Eberhard marthaeberhard@hotmail.com 

 Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

 Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Membership Donna Puleo puleod@missouri.edu 

Librarians Elaine Keely tkeely7@gmail.com 

 Nancy Antonio njzaquilter@yahoo.com 

Service Projects Connie Richards richardscs60@gmail.com 

Newsletter Lynn Hill hilllynn@earthlink.net 

Quilt Show   

Quilt Show   

   

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@gmail.com 

Social Media Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

Membership Directory Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Winter Retreat Willie Morris 

Judy Gieselman 

Carrol Lewis 

morrisw@missouri.edu 

gieselmanja@missouri.edu 

cale0d@umsystem.edu 

Page 2 June 2023 

 
A Quilter’s Tip From Janice 

Have you been cutting fabric 
with your rotary cutter and it is 
leaving some of the material 
connected because the blade 
has become dull? 

If you will tear off a piece of alu-
minum foil and fold it over so it 
has one fourth on your cutting 
mat.  Run your blade back and 
forth through the foil on the 
mat several times, this will 
sharpen your blade till you can 
get a new one to replace the 
old one.  Clean up the cut foil 
and throw it away and this will 
save you from having trouble 
cutting your fabric. 

 — Janice Haralson 
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Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, consult the directory)  

Day Chapter: Mona Stevenson   573-698-2019 

Starlight Chapter: Alice Leeper   573-489-1458  

Guild’s Calendar:        Robin Heider               573-529-5267 

Please note that not all interest groups meet every month.  You are 

welcome to ask the contact people at right for information or ques-

tions about any of these friendly groups. 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Medallion Group             Bettina Havig      573-449-1602 

Modern Quilt:     Seeking new leader 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

SASH*:  (Meetings TBA)  Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

                                          or Linda Karns       573-825-2020 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 

 *Short Attention Span Happy Quilters! 
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June 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 BTQG An-
nual Mtg. 
9:30am 
Fairview 
UMC 
 

4 5 6 7 8 Sassy 
Stitchers 
9:30-11:30 
DBRL 

9 10 

11 12 BTQG 
Board Meet-
ing 
6:00pm 
Appletree 
Quilting 

13 14 Small Won-
ders 
1:00pm 
DBRL 
FLAG DAY 
Newsletter 
Deadline 
5:00pm 

15 16 17 

18 Fathers’ 
Day 

19 
Juneteenth 

20 Medallion 
Group 

1:00-
3:00pm 
Bettina Hav-
ing’s home 

21 SASH 
2:00pm 
Linda Karn’s 
home 

22 23 24 

25 26 27 Needle-

work Group 

1:00pm 
Corinne Re-
meika’s 
home 

28 29 30  
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(Continued from Page 1)  

contribute to making our chapter and the entire guild even more successful in the coming year. 
Whether you are a new member or a long-time one, there are places for you to help out – library 
committee, membership team, social media contact, mentor to new members, hospitality help with our 
potluck events. The list goes on. I invite you to step up. 

 — Mona Stevenson 

Day Chapter President 

Happy Birthday!!! 

June 1 Sharon Lawler June 11 Elaine Keely 

June 2 Michelle Albers June 15 Linda Karns 

June 2 Louise Bequette June 22 Deb Odor 

June 7 Barb Preis June 29 
Susan Henry-
Schwendinger 

Service Projects News 
Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!  What a wonderful group of ladies + 1 male (haha). You all 
donated so much time, talent and supplies to our service projects! I was able to take 64 
Quilts, divided between Ronald McDonald House, True North and Adult and Pediatric Chemo 
units at MU in April. My heart sings!!! We had fun, right?  
See you all at the Annual meeting on June 3rd. 
 — Connie R. 

 Service Projects Chair 

TRUNK SHOW 
Thursday, June 1 at 7:00pm  
Please join Karen Gibbs at Appletree Quilting Center to speak on her experiences as creative 
director for Banyon Batiks of Northcott Fabrics. 
Cost is $10 to save your seat, upon arrival you will receive a $10 coupon off fabric purchase. 
 — Amy Reilly 

A Thank-You Note From May’s Day Chapter Speaker 

Thanks so much for having me to your guild for a class and trunk show.  You were over the 
top with cinnamon rolls and ice cream!   

 Becky Cogan  

Featherweight Enthusiasts 
We will do routine maintenance our first meeting. If you have any of the following, please bring.  (We will have 
plenty to share if you do not.) 
 

Towel Oil Grease 

Screwdrivers Toothbrush Towel 
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Official Ballot 
  

Remove this page from Newsletter to vote. 
  
Indicate your approval next to each of the items you approve of on the ballot with an “X” preferably 
in ink.  Either bring the completed official ballot page to the Annual Meeting and turn it in at the 
Membership table when you check in or mail it to BTQG at address below. 
  
Please use the ballot below to vote to approve the slate of BTQG Executive Officers and the pro-
posed budget for FY 2023-2024. 
  
Executive Officers for FY 2023-2024: 
  
Approved        Office                                     Nominee                               Write-in Candidates 
  
________  CEO                                       Lora Brinkman 
                      
  
________  Vice CEO                              Amy Reilly 
                              
  
________       Secretary                               Carol Sexton 
                          
  
________      Treasurer                               Willie Morris 
 
 
________   Day Chapter Pres  Sue Donnelly 
                         
  
________     Starlight Chapter Pres  Kat Reece 
  
  
Proposed Budget for FY2023-2024: 
  
________                  I approve the 2023-2024 budget as published on the reverse side of this form.  
  
  
Ballots may be mailed if you are unable to attend the Annual Meeting.  Send to: 
  
BTQG 
P.O. Box 542 
Columbia, MO 65205-0542 
  
  
Please note that, if mailed, your ballot must be in the BTQG P.O. Box by end of day June 1, 2023 
(no less than two (2) days prior to June 3). 
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Booneslick Trail Quilters Guild Proposed Budget 2023-2024 (as of 4/10/23) 

Budget Categories Income Expense 

ADMINISTRATION OPERATIONS   

Administration 0.00 350.00 

Annual Meeting 0.00 1,000.00 

Contingency 0.00 200.00 

Transferred Funds 8,725.00 0.00 

General Fundraising 4,000.00 300.00 

Quilt Show 0.00 2,000.00 

Library 50.00 100.00 

Membership 5,075.00 0.00 

Publications (Directory & Newsletter) 0.00 2,000.00 

Hospitality 0.00 50.00 

Service Projects 0.00 200.00 

                       subtotal 17,850.00 6,200.00 

DAY CHAPTER   

Programs 0.00 4,000.00 

Rent 0.00 675.00 

Sit and Sew 675.00 675.00 

Meeting Set-Up 0.00 225.00 

                        subtotal 675.00 5,575.00 

STARLIGHT CHAPTER   

Programs 0.00 4000.00 

Rent 0.00 675.00 

Meeting Set-Up 0.00 225.00 

                      Subtotal 0.00 4,900.00 

SPECIAL PROGRAMS   

Speaker & Workshop 0.00 850.00 

Winter Retreat 11,000.00 12000.00 

Other Event 0.00 0.00 

                        Subtotal 11,000.00 12,850.00 

Miscellaneous 0.00 0.00 

   

Total of all CATEGORIES 29,525.00 29,525.00 
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 BOONESLICK TRAIL QUILTERS’ GUILD 

2023-2024 Membership Form 
BTQG is only as strong as the commitment of its members 

Make checks to BTQG. Mail to: BTQG Membership; P.O. Box 542; Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

Renewal: ________ New Member ________ 
  The information in the box below will be published in the Membership Directory 

Please do not include anything you do not want to share.  

Name:       

Street:     

City/Zip:      

Home Phone*:  Cell Phone*:    

Work Phone*:   Birthday:      

Website:       

Email Address:       

*Please circle your preferred phone number. 

Monthly BTQG Quilt-A-Gram Newsletter: Email U.S. Mail Both    

Chapter Meeting Preference: Day Starlight (evening) Both    

**One-Year Membership - $35.00 Cash        Check No.    

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

  I am willing to serve on the following committee/s: 

Service Projects     Day Chapter Programming _______ Membership           

Library   Starlight Chapter Programming   ______ Newsletter        Re-

treat     Hospitality  ___________      Quilt Show Committee    

Which committee are you willing to chair?   

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

I am willing to make a program presentation/host a truck show:    
 

I am willing to teach a class about:    
 

My suggestions for topics or speakers:    
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

**Dues are payable July 1, 2023. To ensure that you will be listed in the membership book and remain on the email list, 

please pay by August 15, 2023. Dues for a new member (a person who has not been a member of BTQG for the past three 

years) joining after January 1, 2024, are $17.50. 



HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild 
P.O. Box 542 
Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

STAMP 

ADDRESS LABEL 

 

NEXT Annual BTQG  
Meeting  
9:30am 

Saturday — June 3rd 
Fairview UMC 

Heritage Days 
Quilt Show 

Friday June 23 and  
Saturday June 24, 2023 

9 AM— 4 PM 
 

In the sanctuary of  
First Christian Church 
4th and Morgan St. 

Boonville, MO 
 

Featuring Antique & Vintage Quilts 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG

